
Keegan’s Newsletter
Year Seven of serving in Japan

We are near the end of August.  This summer was a busy season of 
preparing for the coming semester (next week as of this writing!).

I picked up extra hours at my workplace in Jimbunas.  There were 
several mission opportunities such as a mission team visiting and 
the VBS session for kids.  The children remained chaotic and fun.  

Before the start of the semester, we took several opportunities to 
fellowship with our staff and church members.  We went to the 
beach during the weekend, and we visited with friends at home or 
the malls.  

I am delighted to say that my Visa finally came through, and I can 
stay for another three years!  I have been in Japan for almost seven 
years.  I pray that God will use me to reach out to the Japanese 
people.

As we prepare for the semester, we are expecting seven students.  
This semester will be the final semester for one of our students.  
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Prayer over her to finish well and strong.  This semester, I am 
teaching Deuteronomy and the Block Class for 1-2 Chronicles.  

I am grateful for those who continue to support and pray over the 
ministry in Japan, reaching out to the people here, as well as raising 
up young aspiring believers in the Word.  I received word that there 
are some changes that some people may need to update their PO 
Box.  If you wish to give further support, here is the updated link 
for the GoinChrist Outreach page: https://goinchrist.com/
missionaries/entry/24543/

Prayer Requests-

I am thankful for all that the Lord has provided, in finance and 
direction.  With the loans finished, I can now focus on other 
necessities and savings.  I am currently paying taxes and pension, 
which unexpectedly came unto my lap.  

Pray for all of the students.  Pray that these kids will have no 
obstacles in their needs or spirit.  Some are receiving spiritual 
attacks in anxiety, while others are concerned over finances.  

Please continue to pray for the families in Miyagi Prefecture 
(Higashimatsushima and Ishinomaki).  Pray for the Robbs family 
-Emily to grow healthy and strong, as she is showing more signs of 
mobility and strength.  Pray for another family, the Camerons, as 
they are making their permanent home in the area.  They have a 
vision to host other missionaries coming in.

Prayer over the semester, for all of the students.
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